SPECIAL MEETING

                           



December 12, 2018
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman Edward Kippley on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 10:00 A.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:
Chairman – Skelton; Treasurer – Shuck; 
      Also Present:     
  Aurora:  Doug Gregor, Becky Lammi, Wayne Thuringer, Jim Gentilini; 

  SEH:  Matt Reid, Kevin (via telephone); 
1.) A telephone conference was held with SEH to review the progress on the water project, specifically the pilot testing at Lake Mine.  The testing began November 15, 2018.  A 120 hour study was conducted and the results are the water is very clean.  The treatment went well and the conclusion is the water can be successfully treated.  SEH will send the results of the study to the Minnesota Department of Health.  A second study will be conducted in January.  The sulfide results were not back yet as of this meeting.  Because of the positive testing results, SEH hopes to cancel the 3rd testing phase scheduled for Spring 2019.  
2.) A discussion took place as to the best location of the water plant.  The DNR said “no” to the location being next to Lake Mine.  A preliminary map was distributed showing the plant being located in Pineville on Town of White property (Exhibit 1).  Discussion took place regarding the intake line (Exhibit 2) and the proposed discharge line was reviewed.  Discussion took place as to the best route to get water to Scenic Acres.  Reid supports the Highway 135 route to Scenic Acres.  The Township confirmed there would be assessments for Scenic Acres to offset the cost.  Estimated costs for the Pineville water main improvements are $600,000.00, Highway 135 connection route to Scenic Acres is $1,200,000.00, and Scenic Acres water main replacement upgrade to ten inch pipe is $2,000,000.00.  The Pineville location is ideal because we wouldn’t have to worry about mineral rights.  Those present agreed we need to look at all options for the intake line, either directional boring or a barge.  The line Arcelor Mittal plans on putting in is another opportunity for using the same intake (jointly).  The power strength needs to be looked at and another positive of the Pineville location is the sanitary sewer is located there.  Another partnership opportunity would be for the State (Giants Ridge) to tie in with our project.  In the next few months, testing will be completed and funding sources will be reviewed and sought after for supporting this project.  
IT WAS MOVED BY THURINGER, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO CONTINUE PLANNING WITH PINEVILLE BEING THE LOCATION OF THE PLANT.  MOTION CARRIED
3.) The Township Clerk discussed the personnel changes happening within the Township’s water and wastewater personnel over the next few months.  Robillard is retiring and two employees have an interest in receiving training and obtaining licensure in the near future.  This may take up to a year or longer.  Until then, the Township does not have a licensed water/wastewater employee to oversee the operations and sign off on necessary reporting.  The Township would like to contract with the City of Aurora to work under Thuringer’s license offering $400.00 per month for this service.  The City of Aurora is agreeable to providing this service and provided an Agreement for Management of the Town Of White Water and Waste Water Systems which was reviewed.  The Town of White Board will bring to the January meeting for approval as will the City of Aurora to be effective January 1, 2019 through December 31, 2020 (two years).    
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 11:55 A.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Edward Kippley, Vice Chairman 
